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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810

165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks

Garner Peck 

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, January 7, 2010 for a regular monthly meeting at the GMASS office building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson, Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Gary Kappeler, Secretary, GMASS and members of the public.

Gary Kappeler took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.

Mrs. Starks opened with prayer. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to re-elect Mr. McMullan as the BOA chairman. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Mr. McMullan called to elect the new secretary. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to elect Gary Kappeler. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. McMullan. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mrs. Thompson that the December 17th minutes be amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion passed by unanimous consent.

Revaluation Update

Mr. McCormick of GMASS reported that Mrs. Reese of GMASS would start running rural land schedules Monday January 11th they would run values on land tracts, and informed the board that the information would be available by next Thursday’s meeting on January 14th. Mr. McCormick also reported that the urban and commercial schedules are ready.

The board discussed alternative venues to handle the volume of appeals, among the suggestions were; the senior center, the county administrator’s office, and local churches.  The GMASS building’s lease runs out in April and the county administrator has declined to renew the lease. 

Mr. Grant reiterated that having internet access, in order to connect with the server, is ideal in order to streamline the process.

Mrs. Duncan reported that there are 10 gate issues left that cannot be accessed and all efforts to contact the owners have been made with no response. 

Public Communications

Mr. McMullan explained to members of the public that the issue reported in the December 10th print of the Hartwell Sun has been resolved and the number was only 308 and not the 5000 that was originally printed in the sun. 

Mr. Cowart suggested that a separate email account be made to solely handle appeal appointments.

Mr. McMullan advised the board to decide on what is to be considered an acceptable appeal.

Funding and Budget Updates

Mrs. Duncan gave the December invoice for GMASS’ services to the board.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the invoice. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by unanimous consent. 

Mrs. Duncan notified the board that the envelopes were taken to NE GA Printers on Tuesday January 5 to print return address and official tax matter for the assessment notices.

 Mrs. Duncan also provided the board with a copy of the mailing service for GA Printers and an estimate of the cost.

Mapping

Mrs. Duncan reported that Mr. Nolan at ITOS was contacted on Monday about the remaining mapping issues and has yet to hear back from him.

Mr. Cowart made a motion to recess the meeting until 2:00 P.M. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion passed by unanimous consent.

Executive Session

Meeting was reconvened at 2:03 P.M. at the GMASS office building.

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to enter executive session at 2:03 P.M. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to adjourn executive session at 3:37 P.M. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to re-enter regular session at 3:37 P.M. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to adjourn regular session at 3:37 P.M. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

The next regularly scheduled meeting for the Board of Assessors will be Thursday January 21st at 9:00 A.M.

 A specially called meeting to discuss the revaluation is scheduled for Thursday January 14th at 9:00 A.M.

James McMullan, Chairman


Anne Thompson
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Garner Peck




 




* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 

